
January 2017  

From the Trustees
Restroom Renovations  
The womenõs and menõs restroom renovations 

have been completed! The inspection by Com-

monwealth Code Inspection Service must be 

done; however, the restrooms are in service! The 

menõs room is at the end of the hall beside the 

nursery and the womenõs restroom is where the old 

men and womenõs restrooms had been located. 

 

òTrustee of the Monthó 
Each month during the year one of the members of the Board of 

Trustees will be in charge of routine duties and responsibilities. 

Bruce Stone is the òTrustee of the Monthó for January. If you no-

tice something that should be taken care of by the trustees, 

please contact Bruce at 413 -2409. Wayne Kauffman (653 -9071) 

will be assisting Bruce since Bruce is a new trustee! Thank you, 

Wayne Kauffman , for your faithful service in December!  
 
From the Newsletter Editor:   Many, many thanks to all the trus-

tees; Ron Blechinger, Todd Dickinson, Wayne Kauffman, Jim Mil-

ler (restroom renovation coordinator), Don Musser, Mark Myers 

(chair of the Trustees), Vaughn Nissley, Richard Ryder, Bob Wa-

ters, along with Aaron and Matt Binkley, Owen de la Santos, Jon-

athan Miller, Bruce Stone, Joe Ziegler, Robin Smith (help with co-

ordinating colors, etc.) and Patti Miller, Mary Ryder and Melinda 

Myers (provided food and snacks). Well over 750 volunteer hours 

were spent in accomplishing this project!  

Meetings, Special Events, Etc. 

Weekly Schedule/Dates Ahead 

From the Treasurer 

Reach Fundraisers 

From Pastor Tim  

From Matthew Davis 

Spiritual Java Class Study 

Joyful Noise 

Disciple Bible Study 

New Adult Member Class 

Breakfast Volunteers Needed 

Thank You! 

January Birthdays/Homebound List                  

January Worship Servants 

January Calendar 

2017 Envelopes/Altar Flowers 

2017 Yearbook & Directory 

February Herald Deadline 
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CHRISTMAS CANTATA RESCHEDULED  
PASTOR: TIMOTHY ANDERMAN 

Home Phone: 717-492-4258  

E-Mail:  tcadisciple@earthlink.net 
 
CHILDREN & YOUTH DIRECTOR:  

MATTHEW DAVIS 

Cell Phone: 717-917-5342 

E-Mail:  matthewd@gumcmj.net 
 
CHURCH OFFICE HOURS: 

(Monday is Jackie Robertsõ day off.) 

Phone:   717-653-5683  

FAX:  717-928-6913  

E-Mail:  jackier@gumcmj.net   

CHURCH WEB SITE: www.gumcmj.net 
 
Glossbrenner UMC Prayer Chain 

Betty Robinson: 653-5550 
 
Greeting Card Ministry  

Betty Robinson: 653-5550 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Kathy Binkley: 653-2791 

Christmas can be celebrated all through the 

year; consequently, the Chancel Choir invites 

you to the performance of the Christmas musi-

cal by Lloyd Larson, òWere You There on That 

Christmas Nightó.  Originally scheduled for Sun-

day, December 18, the cantata performance had to be post-

poned. The rescheduled date is Sunday, January 15, during 

the morning worship service at 9:30 a.m.    

http://www.gbgm-umc.org/glossbrenner


MEETINGS/GATHERINGS/SPECIAL EVENTS  
JANUARY 1: Epiphany - Holy Communion - 9:30 am 

 Our Church & Homosexuality (during Sunday 

 school hour in the chapel) 

JANUARY 3: Cub Scout Committee meeting - 7 pm 

January 4: Carroll Bells rehearsal - 7:15 pm 

 Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 

JANUARY 8: Baptism of the Lord/Food Bank Sunday - 9:30 am 

 Lunch - 12 noon 

 Safe Sanctuary training - 12:30 pm 

JANUARY 9: Caring Hands & Hearts meeting - 6:30 pm 

 Cub Scout Den meetings - 7 pm 

JANUARY 10: Board of Trustees meeting - 7 pm 

JANUARY 11: Carroll Bells rehearsal - 7:15 pm 

 Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 

JANUARY 12: Staff Parish Relations Committee meeting - 7 pm 

JANUARY 15: Choir Cantata - 9:30 am 

 Youth to Mt. Gretna - 3:30 pm 

JANUARY 16: Commission on Worship meeting - 7 pm 

 Cub Scout Den meetings - 7 pm 

JANUARY 17: Fellowship Team meeting - 7 pm 

JANUARY 18: Carroll Bells rehearsal - 7:15 pm 

 Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 

JANUARY 19: Herald Deadline 

JANUARY 22: Joyful Noise/Sunbeams - 9:30 am 

JANUARY 23: Cub Scout Den meetings - 7 pm 

JANUARY 25: Praise Team rehearsal - 6:30 pm 

 Carroll Bells rehearsal - 7:15 pm 

 Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 

 Cub Scouts set up Pinewood Derby track - 7 pm 

JANUARY 26: Christian Ed meeting - 7 pm 

 Cub Scouts test run for Pinewood Derby - 7 pm 

JANUARY 28: Cub Scouts Pinewood Derby - 11 am 

JANUARY 29: Praise Team - 9:30 am 

 Bring-a-Friend Sunday - Lunch 

 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
SUNDAY:  Pastorõs Prayer Partners ð 9 am 

SUNDAY:  Worship Service - 9:30 am 

SUNDAY:  Sunday School - 10:45 am 

SUNDAY:  Sunbeams practice ð 11:30 am  

WEDNESDAY:  Carroll Bells rehearsal  - 7:15 pm  

WEDNESDAY: Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 

  

DATES AHEAD  
FEBRUARY 5:  Boy Scout Sunday - Communion  

FEBRUARY 9:   Administrative Board meeting  

FEBRUARY 26: Bowling 
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From the Church Treasurer  
To ensure the deductibility of your 
church contributions, do not file your 
2016 income tax return until you 
have received a written acknowl-
edgement of your contributions from 
the church. Some of your contribu-
tions may not be tax-deductible if 
you file your tax return before receiv-
ing a written acknowledgement of 
your contributions from the church. 

REACH  
FUNDRAISERS 

 
TARGET YOUR DISCOUNT CARDS:  
The REACH workcampers are selling the 
2017 Target Your Discount Cards for the 
Mount Joy/Elizabethtown area. They are 
$20 and includes a key tab (for no addi-
tional cost ) that can be used in any area.  
We are able to take orders for cards in 
other areas if requested.  

COOKIE WALK 
On Saturday December 10th we held our 
6th annual Cookie Walk to benefit our 
REACH Mission trip. We raised $900! We 
would like to thank everyone who baked 
cookies, helped with set up, and bought 
cookies. We appreciate your support 
VERY much! 
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From Pastor Tim  
Are you still thinking about gifts at Christmas time? òThe first thing I want you to do is pray. Pray every 

way you know how, for everyone you know.ó I Timothy 2:1 We know from Paulõs instructions to Timothy, 

and from the practical aspects of our lives, just how vital prayer is to our hearts, minds, and souls. We 

also know how prayer is central to guiding us in life while keeping us close to God. An author wrote, 

òPrayer is language used in personal relation to God. It gives utterance to what we sense or want or re-

spond to before God. God speaks to us, and our answer is prayer.ó God has spoken to us in Jesus Christ, 

come to earth to be with us, shows us His creation can be redeemed. Now we are called to respond, and 

give, especially at Christmas.  
 
I often wonder how Mary and Joseph prayed. They must have had healthy prayer lives to be who they 

were and do what they did (and not do what they didnõt do). Their lives were centered where they needed 

to be, and now we are called to do the same, each of us in our own way. Their faithfulness can now em-

power ours. A Christian author writes, òWe wake each day to a world noisy with braggadocio, violent 

with guns, arrogant with money. What use is prayer in the face of governments, armies, and million-

aires?ó 
 
In prayer we leave the world of anxieties and enter Godõs view in wonder. We decide to leave the ego-

centered world and enter a world centered on God. The world of problems is entrusted to, and trans-

formed into Godõs world of mystery. But this movement is most often not easy. We are used to, may even 

seem more comfortable with, anxieties, egos, and problems. We are not so accustomed to wonder, God, 

and mystery. We may hesitate, hold back, or even hide and stuff away what is really going on. God 

wants authentic relationships with us, ones that are real. Being born in a manger makes it clear. Ap-

proaching and relating with God, in candid and real ways, transform us.  òLet petitions and praises 

shape your worries into prayers, letting God know your concerns.ó Philippians 4:6  
 
My prayer for us all this Christmas and throughout the year ahead, is that we can and will grow closer 

to God together in our fellowship. Can you imagine someone going through incredible difficulty to pro-

vide a gift to someone, and then the person not even bothering to receive or open the gift? So it can be for 

us in faith. Let us open Godõs gifts, allow them to be central to who we are and how we live. In remem-

bering Mary and Josephõs lives, we now look at our own. Who and what will we allow to have an impact? 

And in response to Godsõ gifts, what impact will we have on our world? 
 
The year ahead is full of promise and hope, and it also will present many challenges and difficulties. To-

gether in Christ we celebrate Godõs faithfulness and covenant of hope, grace, mercy, and love. One per-

son can have a huge impact on the world for centuries to come ð for good or bad. May God bless us all 

this season, and throughout the year. ð Tim  

 

Post Script ð 

I knew of a father who celebrated his birthday. A friend came by and asked how the familyõs celebration 

turned out. He said, òOh, it was fine. I was so very pleased to have everyone show up.ó His friend said, 

òIt sounds like thereõs a, ôbutõ in there.ó òYes there is,ó the man responded. He went on to say, òI donõt 

want to sound ungrateful, or critical, I really want close relationships with my family and my children. 

One day a year is a wonderful gift; I look forward to being close with them, sharing life together all 

through the year. I think about them, and pray for them all year, every day.ó òWell, I can understand 

that; Iõm sure you really love them.ó 
 
It is great to celebrate the birth of Jesus and see how Christõs birth is a sign of how much God loves us 

all. Human lives are not beyond redemption and God is willing to come to us to redeem and fulfill us. 

The real joy is found when we claim the love every day, not just Christmas. God knows our needs and set 

a Sabbath for us to help us claim time and life as sacred and precious. Itõs a well-known dynamic that we 

must live in, and I pray for and believe in: that together we will joyfully grow in the ways our friendships 

with Christ can thrive. Our time ahead is sacred, precious and full of promise. Godõs blessings in the new 

year.  
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FROM MATTHEW DAVIS 
FIRST!! 

Starting in February (5 th), we will be having a monthly 

gathering of youth at the church from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 

on the first Sunday of the month. These events are 

open to all youth in 5 th through 12 th grade - and please 

feel free to invite friends and family in that range. Each 

month will have a different theme and sometimes will 

involve an off -site event. Please refer to the calendar 

on the website or contact Matthew Davis 

(matthewd@gumcmj.net ) for more details.  

 
Kids for Christ Every Second!  

Also Starting in February (12 th), we will be having a Kids 

Night program every second Sunday from 6:00 to 7:30 

p.m. We will having Game nights, movie nights, service 

projects and more. The events are open to all kids from 

4 years old through 4 th grade. Please refer to the calen-

dar on the website or contact Matthew Davis 

(matthewd@gumcmj.net ) for more details.  

 
Gretna Glen Youth Nights  

On the Third Sunday of each month Gretna Glen camp 

and retreat center hosts a Free Youth Night which in-

volves games, worship, snacks and a speaker. We will 

leave Glossbrenner at 3:30 p.m. on theses nights and 

get back around 7:45. We ask the youth to bring 3 dol-

lars to cover the cost of dinner. Please contact Mat-

thew Davis ( matthewd@gumcmj.net ) for more details 

and to RSVP so that we can be assured of enough driv-

ers and chaperones.  

JOYFUL NOISE 
JOYFUL NOISE:  Thank you for supporting 
the children as they learn to be God's serv-
ants by their participation in the church ser-
vice and to help those in need, through SUS-
QUEHANNA SERVICE DOGS, with their 
collection of coins for the ongoing "Joyful 
Noise" service project.  The total amount 
received in November was $84.08.   The up-
coming collection date will be January 22. 
 
SERVICE PROJECT:  The "Joyful Noise" pro-
ject that has been selected is 
Susquehanna Service Dogs! 
 All the funds donated to 
the "Joyful Noise" offerings, 
through April, 2017, will be 
directed to this worthwhile 
organization.  Each month, 
on the collection Sunday, we will provide 
more in- depth information about some of 
the highlighted aspects shared in the kids' 
presentation, as well as the "Big Reveal" of 
the amount donated from the previous 
month.  It will include other ways to help, as 
well as some fun surprises along the way. 
 
TABS FOR LABS:  This special collection is 
another way you can help add to the kids' 
donation to Susquehanna Service Dogs.  Put 
those tabs (from soda cans, soup cans, 
etc.) to good use!  We will be able to recycle 
them into an additional cash donation for 
the organization.  A display table, along with 
a clear plastic bin, are located in the narthex. 
 Please feel free to place your tabs in the bin, 
and we will recycle them as a whole at the 
end of the project.  THANK YOU! 

When days seem to overwhelm us with confusion and dread, 
itôs natural to wonder: ñWhen is Jesus returning? When will 
God put the world right? And will I be among the chosen or 
those left behind?ò The ñApocalypseò is more than just a 
movie title. Join us for this important study of a simple mes-
sage clothed in mysterious imagery. No special Bible 
knowledge needed.  We begin the study on January 8th, and 
we would love to have you join in the discussion and inter-
pretation with us. You will bless our learning as much as we 
pray you are blessed in our midst. For questions, or to pre-
view the study guide, contact Julie Anderman (492.4258). 

HERSHEY PARK/GIANT CENTER 
The following is a report from Marsha Gallo regarding the number of volunteers and the amount we made for working at 
Hershey Park/Giant Center the 2016 year: 
 
This year we did not have as many people working at Hershey. We only had a total of $3,360.00 given to the Elevator 
Fund. Out of this, $2,652.00 we received from people working at food stands and $708.00 people working as ushering. 
A total of $13,028.15 from our work at Hershey has been contributed to the Elevator Fund since 2012.  
We had one outside person working and 12 people from our church working.  The outside person is my friend from work-
Jolene Hake. The people from church were: Rose & Mel Bliss, Nancy Hopple, Deb & Wayne Kennedy, Barb Miley, Deb-
bie Nissley, Jackie Roberts, Betty Robinson, Donna & Jim Smith and myself.          Marsha Gallo   

mailto:matthewd@gumcmj.net
mailto:matthewd@gumcmj.net
mailto:matthewd@gumcmj.net


Disciple Bible study has been an incredibly enriching ex-
perience for me over the last thirty years. The study has 
touched the lives of millions of people. It has been a great 
honor and joy to share fellowship with others in Christ as 
we live in Godôs Word together. Participants read the bible 
every day in devotions of about thirty minutes, and then 
gather together once a week for two hours of sharing to-
gether. Iôm looking forward to starting a new group in Jan-
uary. Would you like to take part? Is there anyone who 
might offer child-care during our time? Many Christians 
often read a single verse or two of scripture. Itôs a great 
gift to read Godôs Word. Yet reading through 85% of the 
Bible in 36 weeks, a couple of chapters at a time, helps us 
see the larger picture of Godôs faithfulness over the last 
4,000 years. We see how, in the midst of our sins, God is 
still with us. You are invited to join us and bring your heart, 
your questions and prayers as we share this sacred time 
together. Iôll be asking which day works best for people 
who are interested in joining. Please pray for our group, 
that any barriers getting in the way of people taking part 
will be removed, and please join us as you are able. 
 

NEW ADULT MEMBERSHIP CLASS 
Would you like to join our church, and become a member? 
Making a commitment builds trust in friendship, and keeps us 
engaged in growing in our faith together. Knowing there are 
people who have promised to live in Godôs covenant togeth-
er with us is one of lifeôs greatest blessings. It is important we 
understand how our church came to be, what unique ap-
proaches to faith we share, so that we can go forward in 
strength in Christ. If you are interested in joining, please con-
tact Pastor Tim; weôll work out the best times for us all to 
meet. 
 

BREAKFAST VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Every weekday morning, Monday through Friday, First 
UMC at Duke & Walnuts Streets in Lancaster City, serves 
breakfast to people in need. Volunteers share their time 
from 7:15 a.m. through 10:30 a.m., serving food, as greet-
ers, dish washers, busing tables, and preparing food for 
the next morningôs meal. Weôd like to take a group to help. 
If you would like to join us, please sign up on the signup 
sheet in the Narthex/Lobby. We will keep the sheet availa-
ble for the next several weeks. 
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Many Thanks!  
The family of Orpha Gish would like to thank 
everyone for their cards, prayers, and kind 
expressions of sympathy. We sincerely appre-
ciate those who helped make her memorial 
service a true celebration of her life and those 
who prepared and served the luncheon follow-
ing the service. She was a very special lady 
who loved her church family very much.   
 
Thank  you to the Caring Hands &  Hearts for 
the pretty flowers. Also for the prayers  and 
cards. Thanks to Pastor Tim for his visit and 
my friends at Glossbrenner  for keeping me in 
their thoughts.         Sincerely, Doug Maxwell  
 
Dear Glossbrenner Family,   Pam and I would 
like to thank everyone for the cards and 
prayers during my shoulder surgery and re-
covery. We would also like to thank the Car-
ing Hands & Hearts for the beautiful flowers.                
                           Mike & Pam Doughton  
 
Glossbrenner Family,  I would like to thank 
everyone who thought of my family during 
this difficult time of my sonõs passing. It is so 
nice to receive your prayers, cards, and sup-
port. It is all appreciated.     
                             God Bless,   Karen Reynolds  
 
Glossbrenner U. M. Church,  
Thank you so much for the care package! I 
love the cute little reindeer. We will be in PA 
for Christmas, so hopefully weõll be visiting 
you in church.  Again, thank you!                            
             The Jeffrey Forry Family  
 
I want to thank the congregation of Gloss-
brenner for the Care package they provided 
for me. Thank you for praying for me 
through my schooling at Penn State Harris-
burg. I appreciate everything the church has 
done for me. Thank you!      Matthew Ardini  
 
Thank you to everyone for the cards, calls, 
flowers, soup, and especially your prayers 
during my hospitalization and recuperation 
at home. Also, thank you to Pastor Tim for 
his visits. I appreciate all your expressions of 
concern very much.                     Joyce Baker  
 
To the Church:  Thank you for ALL the cards 
you sent to me. I appreciate every one.   
         In Jesusõ Love, Gerry Young 
 

Thank you to the congregation of Glossbrenner ð 
my church family ð for the Christmas bonus. And 
thank you to my òChristmas Angeló for the extra 
òsurpriseó in your Christmas card to me!  I love you 
all and appreciate your kindness and caring very 
much.  
         Godõs blessings to you in 2017!  Jackie Roberts  



 

 
    4  Matthew Binkley 
        Patricia Kalbach Carner 
        Lisa Ober 
 
   5   Melissa Boyer 
        Doug Hackley 
 
   6   Chris Bowers  
 Kortney Stoudt 
 
   7   Carol Rorabaugh 
 
   8   Matthew Brown 
        Shirley Geib 
 
   9   Beth Hosler 
 Gary Morris 
 
 10   Chloe Keeports 
 Becky Longenecker 
 Shirley Marshall 
 
 11 Ken Miller 
     
 13   Randy Myers 
        Terrie Van Zandt 
 
 14   Howard Altenderfer 
   
 15   Marion Maxwell 
 
 17   Janice Gantz 
        Nancy Hopple 
 
 18   Marshall Bowers 
 Frank Morton 
 
 19   Joan Lichty 
 Donna Stoudt 
 
 24   Desire® Whitcraft 
 
 25   Loine Bert  
       Joe Ziegler 
 
 26 Pam Miceli 
 Nolan Schell 
 Susan Spangler 
 
 27   Will Grace  
        Casey Stetter 
 
 28   Barrett Borry 
 Maya Davis 
 
 30 Donna Deimler 
 

Mrs. Bette Mummaw 
Trout Run  
Mennonite Home Communities 
1520 Harrisburg Pike 
Lancaster, PA  17601 
 
Ellen Musselman 
Elizabethtown Nursing & Rehab Ctr 
Pers. Care - Room 4W 
141 Heisey Avenue 
Elizabethtown, PA  17022 
 
Samuel Nissley 
(Pleasant View Retirement Community) 
151 Terrace Gardens 
Manheim, PA  17545 
 
Ralph Sauders 
Moravian Manor, Room 259 
300 West Lemon Street 
Lititz, PA  17543 
(Phone:  717-625-6090) 
 
Rev. Mel Sponsler 
c/o Tammy Johnson 
815 Terrace Ave. 
Mount Joy, PA  17552 
 
Mrs. Edith Stoner 
Longwood Manor - 206 
2760 Maytown Road 
Marietta, PA  17547 
(Phone:  717-490-4106 
 
Mrs. Pauline Waters 
(Pleasant View Retirement Community) 
Room 341 
544 North Penryn Road 
Manheim, PA  17545 
 
Mrs. Jean Witman 
4 Harvestview South, Apt. G 
Mount Joy, PA  17552 
(Phone:  717-314-6308) 
 
Mrs. Geraldine Young 
Longwood Manor - 411 
2760 Maytown Road 
Marietta, PA  17547 

Homebound - Retirement Community Members  

Howard Altenderfer 

258 Terrace Gardens 
Manheim, PA  17545 
(Phone:  717-205-3629) 
 
Carol Borry 
Juniper Village - Room 203 
607 Hearthstone Lane 
Mount Joy, PA  17552 
(Phone:  717-492-9661) 
 
Harry Farmer 
Landis Run, Room 114 
Mennonite Home Communities 
1520 Harrisburg Pike 
Lancaster, PA  17601 
 
Mrs. June Farmer 
Goods Run, Room 505 
Mennonite Home Communities 
1520 Harrisburg Pike 
Lancaster, PA  17601 
 
Mary Filler 
Conestoga View, Room 709 W 
900 East King Street 
Lancaster, PA  17602 
 
Mrs. Gen Gotshall 
431 Lefever Road 
Mount Joy, PA 17552 
(Phone: 717-653-1269) 
 
Loretta Hill 
Room 2592 
100 Freemason Drive 
Elizabethtown, PA  17022 
(Phone: 717-361-3884) 
 
Betty Lou Klinedinst 
Juniper Village - Room  
607 Hearthstone Lane 
Mount Joy, PA  17552 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The following is a list of the homebound members - or those living in retirement com-
munities - of our church. A card, phone call, or visit would probably be appreciated very 

much by these people who are unable to attend worship services on Sunday mornings. 
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MONTH OF JANUARY 

SOUND AND LIGHT:   Dave Eichler 
  Bill Ober 

MEDIA TECHS:  Mark Myers, Andy Ober, 
   Ken Ober    

MONEY COUNTERS:   Linda Gockley 
  Joe & Deb Ziegler 

 

HEAD USHER:   Wayne Kennedy (653-8512) 
  

JANUARY 1 - EPIPHANY - HOLY COMMUNION 

NEW YEARôS DAY 
USHERS:  Carry McClellan 

  Melinda Myers 

  Emi Nissley 
  Vaughn Nissley 

  Andy Ober 
  Lisa Ober 

  Carol Rorabaugh 

  Dick Ryder 
  Jim Schompert 

  Terrie Van Zandt 

   Bob Waters 
GREETERS:  Aaron & Kathy Binkley 

   Karleen Ney 

LITURGIST:  Mark Rorabaugh 
ACOLYTE:  Leslie Alleman 

NURSERY:   Barb Miley 
   Donna Smith 

    

   
JANUARY 8 - BAPTISM OF THE LORD 

FOOD BANK SUNDAY 

USHERS:   Teaa Alleman 
  Lisa Miller 

  Debbie Nissley 

  Bonnie Ober 
  Ken Ober 

  Dave Whitcraft 
  Angi Wolgemuth 

  Sharon Wolgemuth 

GREETERS:   Ron Blechinger 
    Jackie Peifer 

    Mary Reheard 

LITURGIST:   Bob Waters 
ACOLYTE:   Joseph Turbedsky 

NURSERY:   Karen Nauman 

   Karleen Ney 
    
   

JANUARY 15 - CHOIR CANTATA 

USHERS:   Dave Ardini 
    Evan Ardini 

    Aaron Binkley 

    Kathy Binkley 
    Ron Blechinger 

    Marcia Brooks 
    Emma Jane Davis  
    Joe Davis 
GREETERS:    Betty Gebhart 

    Nettie Gerber 

    Nancy Gruber   
    Romaine Showalter 

LITURGIST:        Emi Nissley 
ACOLYTE:        Grace Dickinson 

NURSERY:      Kelly Nissley 

      Bonnie Ober 
       

 
JANUARY 22 - SUNBEAMS - JOYFUL NOISE 

USHERS:    Alli Doughton 

    Mike Doughton 
    Frank Geib 

    Shirley Geib 

    Keith Gish 
   Will Grace 

   Molly Hart 

   Jerry Keeports 
GREETERS:     Joe Davis 

      Peggy Lahr 
      Debbie Nissley Martin 

LITURGIST:    Debbie Nissley 

ACOLYTE:    Zack Nissley 
NURSERY:      Chad Ober 

      Lisa Ober 

       
 

JANUARY 29 - PRAISE TEAM  

USHERS:   Deb Kennedy 
   Dave Kopp 

   Ralph Kreiser 
   Peggy Lahr 

   Amos Lichty 

   Debbie Nissley Martin 
   Doug Maxwell 

   Carry McClellan 

GREETERS:    Chad Ober 
    Ken & Bonnie Ober 

LITURGIST:       Shirley Geib 

ACOLYTE:       Desire® Whitcraft  
NURSERY:       Merilynn Rupp 

       Robin Turbedsky 
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JANUARY 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1

          EPIPHANY 
 HOLY COMMUNION 

 
9:30 am  
10:45 am 

11:30 am Sunbeams 

2 

 
 

3 

 
 
 
 
 

4

 
 

5 

 
 
 

6 

 
 
 

7 

8 

 
9:30 am  
10:45 am 
11:30 am Sunbeams 
12:00 pm Lunch 
12:30 pm 

9 

6:30 pm Caring 
Hands & Hearts 
meeting 
7:00 pm 

 

10 

7:00 pm Board of 
Trustees
 

 
 
 
 

11 12 

 

 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 

15 

 
9:30 am  
Choir Cantata 
10:45 am 
11:30 am Sunbeams 
3:30 pm Youth - Mt. 
Gretna 
 
 

16 

7:00 pm Commis-
sion on Worship 
meeting 
7:00 pm 

 

 

17 

 
 
 
 
 
 

18 19 

Herald Deadline 
 
 
 
 
 

20 
 

 

21 

 

22 

SUNBEAMS 
JOYFUL NOISE 

 
9:30 am  
10:45 am 
 

23 
7:00 pm 

 

24 25 26 

 

27 28 

11:00 am Cub 
Scouts Pinewood 
Derby 

29 

PRAISE TEAM 
 

9:30 am  
10:45 am 

30 31   
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2017 DIRECTORY 
If you have any changes ï additions, deletions, corrections, etc. or you were not listed last year, 
please fill out the insert below and place it in the ñ2017 Directoryò box in the narthex or mail to the 
church (713 Church St., Mount Joy, PA 17552). Note: You do not have to be a member of Gloss-
brenner to be included in the directory. Also, if we do not have your email address it would 
be helpful when sending out notices to have it on file.  Thanks! 
 

2017 OFFERING ENVELOPES 
The 2017 Offering Envelopes have been placed in the mailboxes in the narthex.  If you are not on the rolls 
as a member, but would like to have envelopes so that you receive a statement at the end of the year that 
could be used for tax purposes, please see Jackie or call the church office 653-5683. 

ALTAR FLOWERS FOR 2017 
¶ The altar flower calendar for 2017 has been posted in the Sunday school hallway. You may sign up to 
place both vases on the altar or share with another family and place one vase.   
¶ Option: Instead of purchasing cut flower arrangements, you may make a donation (which will go 
into the general fund) in memory or honor of a loved one. The churchôs silk flower arrangements (which will 
stay at the church) will be placed on the altar in lieu of cut flowers. PLEASE RIGHT SILK ON THE CALEN-
DAR - fresh, cut flower arrangements will be ordered if SILK is not indicated on the calendar. 
¶ Please fill out a ñReservations for Altar Flowersò form and place it in the ñcompleted formsò envelope or 
call the church office at 653-5683. Cost of the cut flowers is $50.00 for two vases; $25.00 for one vase. 
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DEADLINE FOR FEBRUARY HERALD  IS 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 19, 2017 

Think about dates in February for meet-

ings, special events, etc. and hand in to 

the office by the 19th of January.  

Remember you can e-mail articles to:  

jackier@gumcmj.net 

GLOSSBRENNER UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  
713  Church St reet  
Mount  Joy ,  PA  17552  
 
 Address Serv i ce Requested  
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